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migration	field	and	offer	that	assistance.	There	would	be	a	preponderance	of	new	advisers	who	will	be	
competing	for	work.	And	this	without	the	filtration	process	of	Office	of	the	Mara	registration	which	currently	
encourages	targeted	Continuing	Professional	Development	in	a	complex	field	of	advising.	Skills	involved	are	not	
necessarily	legal	skills	but	more	organizational	skills.	A	visa	application	is	not	necessarily	a	legal	problem.	
Conveyancers,	Patent	Attorneys,	Taxation	Specialists,	Superannuation	Specialists	also	do	not	need	to	be	holders	
of	a	legal	practising	certificate.		
	
The	loss	of	equilibrium	for	the	market	can	come	from	an	influx	of	new	advisers	who	merely	hold	legal	practising	
certificates.	There	are	something	like	65,000	plus	such	advisers	in	Australia	who	have	not	registered	with	the	
Office	of	the	MARA	previously	and	have	not	come	under	the	specific	requisite	knowledge	discipline	that	entails.	I	
am	advised	there	are	currently	approximately	6,500	registered	migration	agents	at	present.	The	Bill	distorts	the	
orderly	conduct	of	migration	advising	and	creates	disequilibrium	in	the	market.				
	
In	closing,	it	is	submitted	to	the	Senate	Committee	that	in	their	deliberations	on	the	Bill	that	the	above	factors	
be	closely	considered	and	that	the	Bill	be	rejected	as	inappropriate.		
	
	
Sincerely	

Ron	Dick	
Principal	
MARN	0316736	
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